REEDHAM PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Tuesday 17th March 2020 

in Reedham Village Hall 

Present - Councillors D Hale (Chair), Cllr S Pittam, Cllr R Holt, R Jenkins, M Edge, T Davey, C Willimott and P Bagshaw, and the Parish Clerk C Dickson. 3 members of the public were present.  The Council meeting commenced at 7.30 pm.
1-03a) Apologies for Absence

D Rushbrook (social distancing), Cllr C Mutten (illness).  Accepted. Cllr T Rednall did not send apologies.
2-03a) Declarations of Interest on the Agenda

Cllr Pittam declared that Mr Horwitz is his neighbour.
Closed session: This session is held with the public and press being excluded from the meeting in accordance with Section 1 of the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 for the following items of business on the grounds that they may involve the likely disclosure of confidential and exempt information

3-03a) To consider the Agreement between the Broads Authority, Reedham Parish Council and Mr Mutten for a Permissive Path from Station Road to Reedham Footpath No. 1
It was unanimously resolved to accept the Agreement and Management Schedule as presented.  There is a small discrepancy in the length of the path in the Agreement and Management Schedule.  The generally accepted length is 140m.
4-03a) To consider and decide on the construction material and associated quotes for the steps, gates, boardwalk and bridge for the Permissive Path
It was unanimously resolved to use recycled plastic for the construction material.

It was unanimously resolved to allow up to £15,000 of Parish Council or CIL funds for the installation of the steps, gates, boardwalk, bridge and fence.  The Parish Council has received £3,500 in grants and has promises of a further £1,500 from Love the Broads and £5,000 from Broadland District Council (only available up to 31st March 2020).
It was agreed that the Parish Council would be happy to have Mr Mike Horwitz as the overseer of the project, as a liaison between the contractors and the Parish Council when the contractors are on site.

Thanks were given to Cllrs Hale, Bagshaw, Jenkins, the Clerk, Mr Chris Ward, and Mr Mike Fiske for their work on this project.
5-03a) Time and Date of Next Meeting.

The next scheduled meeting is Monday 6th April 2020 at 7.30 pm in the Village Hall.  Due to the CORVID-19 outbreak it was agreed to cancel this meeting.  The meetings on the 4th and 11th May 2020 will be held unless the Government advice is not to.
It was unanimously resolved to give the Clerk and Chairman delegated authority for any payments and decisions needed until the next meeting.
The meeting finished at 20:02.
Signed………………………………........................                       Date……………………………….
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